
 

 

Closing of PSA Provincial Office: Polokwane    
 

The PSA Provincial Office in Limpopo was closed on 15 January 2021 to allow for disinfection after an 

employee tested positive for COVID-19. The PSA, as employer, is fully committed to comply with safety 

protocols as directed by COVID-19 Regulations to ensure containment of the virus and saving lives. The 

provision of a workplace that is safe and without risk is a legal requirement. Sanitising, washing of hands, 

observation of social distance and wearing of masks remain critical.  

 

Members are, however, assured that the PSA will continue to render services whilst the Office is closed. 

Members are advised to contact the Office as follows: 

 

Labour relations and COVID-19 matters  

• Capricorn District – mike.mkhize@psa.co.za / 082 880 2937  

• Vhembe and Mopani – patricia.matlhadisa@psa.co.za / 076 983 9852  

• Waterberg and Sekhukhune – phillip.maponya@psa.co.za / 082 880 8967  

 

For all other issues, please contact paulina.moloto@psa.co.za / 080 880 8957 and/or Prince Ramukhithi 

on 078 120 4687.  

 

The Provincial Manager can be contacted at john.teffo@psa.co.za / 079 513 9856.  

 

Members will be informed of developments. 
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